
 

 
                          Nurturing personal and academic growth…                                    

                                   …a journey from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

NEWSLETTER 27                                                    6th September 2017 
Praise the Lord 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It was lovely to see so many Dads here last Friday to participate in the Fathers’ Day 
Mass and morning tea. I hope all of the Dads in our community had a wonderful day 

last Sunday. Thank you to all families who sent in donations of gifts to help with 
the Fathers’ Day stall and to those parents who helped the children select and 
wrap a gift to take home for their own fathers. A special thank you to Barbra Cox 
from the P&F for her organisation of the stall.   

Whole School Performance ς St BenediŎǘΩǎ ΨCǊŀŎǘǳǊŜŘ CŀƛǊȅǘŀƭŜǎΩ 
Our end of term performance is well underway in its preparation. The date for the 
performance is the 20th September at 6pm for 6.30pm start. All students are 
participating in the performance and are busily practicing their class items and whole school finale. Notes may come 
home soon with a few little costumes or prop items that class teachers will be looking for students to have. We will 
keep these to a minimum.  

Congratulations 
Well done to our Year 4 girls - Claudia Connor, Jacinta Van der Kallen and Grace Losanno - who have received a UN 
Health Award commendation for their entry in this year's Search for the Next Tech Girl Superhero competition. Each 
year the Tech Girls Movement (TGM) runs a competition in Australian and New Zealand aimed at primary and 
secondary school girls aged between 7 and 17 years old to raise awareness and promote engagement with 
information technology. This year some 225 teams across Australia and 51 from New Zealand submitted entries with 
the winners announced last weekend in Sydney.  Our girls received the UN Health Award commendation for their 
app which supports children's health and wellbeing.  Led by Coach Karen Connor the St Benedict's Year 4 team 
developed a Calming Cats app to support children manage their emotions in the face of life's 

challenges. Congratulations girls on your achievement and initiative to enter this wonderful competition. 
 

Helping your child with Mathematics 
Mathematics is a skill that needs practice! There are lots of simple things you can do to help your child with their 
math skills. Whether your primary school child is bringing home math’s homework that you are familiar with or not, 
you can still support them to learn. Here is how: 

Understanding the question 

Encourage your child to take the time to think about what is being asked of them. Ask them to explain to you what 
the problem means and how they would solve it, for example, “How would you work that out? Do you need to use 
addition, multiplication or division?” Talking the math problem through will assist them with their learning and 
comprehension. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Multiplication practice 

Simple multiplication is an important part of mathematics, and practice is the key! Encourage your child to practise 
the times tables. Try turning multiplication practice into a fun game by asking your child the occasional multiplication 
question as they wait for dinner, in the car or walking the dog. For example, ά²ƘŀǘΩǎ ǎƛȄ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǎŜǾŜƴΚέ 

Pause with the answers 

When your child is struggling to answer a math equation, hold off giving them the answer. Instead, encourage them 
to solve it themselves by giving them tips such as, ά²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǎƛȄ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŦƛǾŜ ƛǎ олΣ ǎƻ ǎŜǾŜn times five would be 30 plus 
ŦƛǾŜέΦ 

Keep expectations high with positive praise 

Giving your child praise is important in building their mathematics confidence. Encourage your child by giving 
genuine and specific praise about their efforts and achievements. For example, ά²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜΗ {ŜǾŜƴ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŦƛǾŜ ƛǎ орΦ L 
ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳ ƪŜǇǘ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǳƴǘƛƭ ȅƻǳ Ǝƻǘ ƛǘ ǊƛƎƘǘΣ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƧƻōΗέ  

Importance of maths skills 

If your child understands the importance of mathematics in their everyday life, they will be more likely to embrace 
it.  So keep the maths conversation going by talking about mathematics as you go about your everyday activities, 
such as measurements while cooking, speed and distance when driving, and patterns in the things in the 
environment around you. 

If you are concerned about your child’s maths, contact their teacher. They can work with your child in class and may 
be able to suggest some activities you could try at home to support their learning. 

Religion, Literacy and Numeracy Questions Answered 
We would like to start a new column in our newsletter where we answer your questions about Religion, Literacy and 

Numeracy. Each week we will answer your questions or address concerns you may have to assist with home learning. 

We will answer one question each for Religion, Literacy and Numeracy per week. If you would like to submit a 

question, please email: -  

Religion to meaghan.younger@cg.catholic.edu.au 

Literacy to alana.quirk@cg.catholic.edu.au 

Numeracy to fran.tomadini@cgcatholic.edu.au 

Please include the year group/s of the students so we can answer the question to the appropriate level. 

 

NDIS  
Feros Care are offering drop in Support Sessions on the National Disability Insurance Scheme, NDIS. They will be 

providing general NDIS information and support during the month of September. If you would like more information 

about the sessions or the contact details to see whether your child is eligible please see the flyer below. 

                                         



 
 

 



 
 

 
 

God bless. 

 

 
Rachel Smith 

Principal (Acting) 

 



 
 

CATHOLIC COMMUNITY LIFE 
First Friday Mass for Fathers 

Thank you to Kindergarten and Mrs Tomadini for their prayerful preparation and leadership of Mass last 

Friday. It was a beautiful Mass and a wonderful opportunity to thank God for the gift of fathers and father-

like figures in our lives. 

 

 

 

 

This Sunday, 10th September at the 9:00am mass, Father Richard Thompson will celebrate the Sacrament 

of Confirmation in the St Benedictôs Parish. Many of our students in Years 5 & 6 will be Confirmed at this 

mass. We keep these children and their families in our prayers at this special time:  

 

Imogen  Shanae    Giselle   Lilly  

James    Lara    

Sophia     Gabriella    Matthew

   

Chloe  Julia     Elvy  

Josephine 

 
 
 

 
Meaghan Younger   
Religious Education Coordinator

School Board - parents wanted to fill vacancies 

The School Board provides the opportunity for parents of children at our school to work with the Principal, 

Parish Priest, staff and other board members to contribute to the leadership of the wider school 

community.   

The opportunity has arisen for additional parents to join the school board and contribute to making our 

school a great place for our children to learn. The St Benedict’s School Board has responsibility to provide 

advice and support decision making by the school administration in a range of areas including in relation to 

promoting the school in the local community, educational, student welfare and other school policies, the 

school budget and curriculum offerings. 

The school board meets monthly on a Tuesday night with upcoming meetings scheduled for the 12th 

September, 10th October, 14th November and 5th December 2017 this year.  If you are interested in joining, 

please contact the School Principal for more information. 

 

The current School board membership comprises:  

Ms Rachel Smith (Principal - Acting) 

Mrs Alana Quirk (Assistant Principal - Acting) 

Fr Steve Fletcher MGL (Parish Priest) 

Mrs Samantha Losanno (Chairperson, Year 4 and 2 parent) 

Ms Emma Burchall (Deputy Chairperson, Year 6 and 3 parent) 

Mrs Belinda Eidum (Treasurer, Year 3 and 1 parent)  



 
 

Mr John Daunt (Secretary, Year 3, Year 1 and K parent) 

Ms Antoinette Perry (Parent Representative, Year 1 parent) 

Mr Dean Dalla Pozza (P&F Representative, Year 4 parent) 

Mr Mark Scott (P&F Representative, Year 3 and K parent) 

Mrs Fran Tomadini (Staff Representative) 

 

We want your views - school improvements  

The School Board is working with the school administration to review the ongoing key financial priorities for 

the school. From time to time there is scope to direct small sums of expenditure to small projects around the 

school. A recent example includes the upgrade to the courtyard. It is also important for the school to 

continue to identify and commit to longer term projects that require ongoing and larger financial outputs. 

The ongoing treatment of the tree roots in the student eating area is such an example. 

 

The Board welcomes and values the ideas and views of all parents and students on how we can enhance the 

school and the experience of our students. Suggestions can be emailed to office.stbenedicts@act.edu.au or 

submitted in hard copy to the School Board feedback box which is located in the School front office. All 

contributions are requested by 8th September 2017. The School Board will consider all suggestions at the 

next board meeting scheduled for 12th September 2017. 

 

Save the Dates 

Saturday 16th September – Trivia Night (for adults only) 

Friday 13th October – Disco (students)  

 

School News 
Mathematics in action 

If I have two large blocks of chocolate to share amongst 8 people and one is broken into 24 pieces and one into 32 

pieces how do, I make sure we all get an equal share? This was the problem posed to Year Five on Tuesday this week. 

The students moved through discussions about what is a whole, a half, a quarter, equivalent fractions and how when a 

whole is broken into smaller pieces the bigger number of pieces it is broken into. Great thinking was explored about if I 

have 6 pieces of Snack do I have the same amount of chocolate as my friend who has 8 pieces of Top Deck? In the end 

we all wound up with chocolate which was 

the best part of the day’s mathematics! 

Where can you find a mathematical 

thinking opportunity in your day?  
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Congratulations St Benedict's Year 4 team - 2017 Search for the Next Tech Girl Superhero commendation 
 
Well done to our Year 4 girls - Claudia Connor, Jacinta Van der Kallen and Grace Losanno - who have received 
a UN Health Award commendation for their entry in this 
year's Search for the Next Tech Girl Superhero competition.  
 
The Tech Girls Movement (TGM) is a non-profit organisation that 
supports the development of a more diverse information 
technology workforce through the promotion of female 
engagement with information technology.  Each year the TGM runs 
a competition in Australian and New Zealand aimed at primary and 
secondary school girls aged between 7 and 17 years old to raise 
awareness and promote engagement with information 
technology.  
 
To enter the competition teams of 3 -5 girls are required to identify a problem in their local community that 
they would like to solve, research how to solve the problem, design a solution in the form of a wire frame 
app, build a working proto-type and pitch the idea.  Supported by a Coach and a Mentor from the industry 
the teams participate on a 12-week STEM program online to support their entries.  The primary and 
secondary school winning teams receive the opportunity to compete in the world global Technovation 
challenge in San Francisco later in the year. 
 
This year some 225 teams across Australia and 51 from New Zealand submitted entries with the winners 
announced last weekend in Sydney.  Our girls received the UN Health Award commendation for their app 
which supports children's health and wellbeing.  Led by Coach Karen Connor the St Benedict's Year 4 team 
developed a Calming Cats app to support children to manage their emotions in the face of life's 
challenges.  Pitched at 8 - 10-year-old kids, the girls developed an app to provide a range of mind and body 
activities to support relaxation based upon elements of proven coping strategies including: drawing; puzzles; 
escaping into an imaginary world; and physical exercise.   
 
This is a significant achievement for our Year 4 girls who have worked together as a team to participate on 
the STEM program and develop their app in their own time supported by their families and the school.  A 
special thanks to Alana Quirk for her support and to the mums for their behind the scenes efforts.  More 
information on this competition can be found 
at:www.techgirlsmovement.org andhttp://www.techgirlsmovement.org/news/  

 

On Thursday 31st August 2017 we celebrated Book Week.  The theme this year 
was 'Escape to Everywhere'.   A fantastic effort was made by all, coming dressed 
up as their favourite book characters and participating in a fabulous day of 
creative activities around some of the short listed books. 

                                                        

http://www.techgirlsmovement.org/
http://www.searchforthenexttechgirlssuperherpo.org/


 
 

Willoughby from year 5 raised the most money for 

our School Walkathon. As a reward he got to be the 

Principal for a day! Willoughby thoroughly enjoyed 

himself, keeping busy by sending out Skoolbag app 

messages, presenting students with awards and 

being a wonderful Principal for the day!                     

 

 V 7th September – South Weston U12 
Athletics 

 V 10th September – Confirmation Celebration,  
      9.00am Mass 

 V 12th September – School Board Meeting,  
        6.00pm 

 V 16th September – Trivia Night (Adults only) 
 V 20th September – Whole School 

        Performance, 6.30pm 

 

Kinder Frederick H and Namatjira J 
1/2 Blue Sophia M and Isadora N 
1/2 Gold  
3/4 Blue Leila C 
3/4 Gold Lailani A, Grace L and Natalija M  
5/6 Blue Josephine S,  
5/6 Gold Lara H, Lilly M and Zara S 
 

Happy Birthday to 

the children at St 
Benedict’s who celebrate 
their special day this week:  
Alec C, Dharma S, Lilly M, 
Rocky-James B and Maria 
C. 

The following notes have gone 
home this week and are 
currently on the website. 

 ¶ New 5/6 Gold Teacher 

 ¶ Fractured Fairytales – 
20th September  

 ¶ Fractured Fairytales – 
Kindy Info 

 ¶ Social Media Release Form 

 ¶ Trivia Night – 16th September (Adults only) 

Hello Parents, Friends and Carers. 

Don’t forget that even though 

Winter is officially over we are 

still having cold mornings.  With 

this in mind remember to either 

pack more food or even order 

something hot to keep them going as their little 

bodies burn up lots of energy to keep warm.  If you 

have any time to help out at all, I would greatly 

appreciate your time and assistance.  Please pop 

into the Tuckshop on either a Thursday or Friday, 

or e-mail me cara.cook@cg.catholic.edu.au to 

discuss further. 

Yours in tongs. 

Cara Cook, Canteen Manager 

 

 

 

mailto:cara.cook@cg.catholic.edu.au
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Parish News 
Parish Office Hours: Tuesday to Thursday 9.00am to 3.00pm 
Website: www.cg.org.au/narrabundah  

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday  6.00pm 
Sunday 9.00am 
Youth Mass 7.00pm 
Charismatic Mass  7.00pm (last Sunday of the Month) 
Baptisms: 11.00am, 2nd and 4th Sundays of the Month 
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